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Marilynôs Message 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Weôre back from the Quadrennial Assembly in Columbus, Ohio, and OH, what a 
marvelous  time we had! It was my great honor to represent the Missouri 
Conference in the parade at the opening gathering and to enjoy all the great 
workshops, worship services and wonderful women!  
 
This yearôs Mission u was also full of uplifting, marvelous and wonderful mission 
work ð read more about it from Dean Sharon Dzula in this issue of the Mission 
Voice. 
 
I look forward to seeing you at our  Annual Meeting in Poplar Bluff on September 

28 and 29. Registration materials are in this newsletter Vice-President Vicki Rhew 

has planned for a great speaker and program  District officers, weôll gather on 

Friday evening for training.  Safe travels to Poplar Bluff for all! 

 
 
Friend in Christ, 
Marilyn Henegar 
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Prayer ð As Easy as A B C! 
Brenda Smith-Keene, Spiritual Growth Coordinator 

 
Sometimes we make prayer hard by applying theological concepts that do little to help us connect 
to God. Prayer is simply talking to Him. I would like to share some praying ñtipsò I ran across 
during my devotion time. These tips help to simplify and make prayer fun. As you read through 
them, I hope they generate some thought and maybe even a smile as you learn some ways to pray 
that are easy as ABC!  
 
A     Donôt wish for things; ask for them (Matthew 21:22). 
B     Breathe in and breathe out slowly, thanking God for your daily breaths. 
C     Next time you clap your hands, thank God for whatever prompted your applause. 
D     D is for door. When you enter or exit, thank God for knowing your going out and coming in 
 (Psalm 121:8). 
E      Eat more slowly than usual, savoring each bite, as a way of enjoying Godôs good gifts. 
F      Fast for a meal, a day or from some habit and spend those moments talking to God.   
G     Give away something you treasure to someone else as an act of sacrifice and prayer. 
H     Take a hike, in the woods or in a park, and enjoy the beauty of Godôs Creation. 
I       Use instant coffee? Instant oatmeal? Instant anything? Use the preparation time for any 
 instant food to pray for patience. 
J      Say the Jesus Prayer: ñJesus, Son of David, have mercy on meò (Luke 18:38, NIV). 
K      Keep an object in your pocket or purse that will remind you to pray every time you see 
 or touch it. 
L      Light a candle, an ancient and modern way to pray for someone. 
M     Make music from your heart to the Lord (Ephesians 5:19, NIV). 
N      Let the coming of night prompt awareness of God: By day the Lord directs his love, at night 
 his song     is with meða prayer to the God of my life (Psalm 42:8, NIV). 
O     Open a window (as weather permits) and remind yourself to be open to the Spirit of 
 Godôs movement in and around you today. 
P      If youôre able, park a little farther from the store or gym and use those extra steps and extra 
 moments to talk to God.  
Q     Spend five minutes in quiet, listening for Godôs still small voice (1 Kings 19:12, KJV). 
R     Rejoice in the Lord always: and again I say, Rejoice! (Philippians 4:4, KJV). 
S      When you smell something lovely, inhale deeply and gratefully, as a form of prayer. 
T      Tie your shoes while singing a hymn such as ñJust a Closer Walk With Thee.ò 
U      When you open or close an umbrella, pray (in word or song) for showers of blessing. 
V      Open a vein. Literally. Give blood, if youôre able, while praying for the recipient of your 
 donation.   
W     Whenever you wash your hands, ask God to cleanse your heart, mind and soul. 
X      The letter X (or ñchiò in Greek) is an ancient symbol for Christ; try 
 whispering Jesusô name  each time you write an x. 
Y      Say YES to God as often as possible. 
Z      Every time you zip something open or closed, ask God to zip your 
 lips when you are tempted to say something you shouldnôt.   
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Membership Nurture and Outreach 

As the district teams recognize their nominees for Women in Mission for 2018, I strongly encourage you 
to register for and attend Annual our Meeting in Poplar Bluff. Not only will it be a refreshing time 
together with old and new friends, it will also be a change to celebrate what weôre doing all around 
Missouri. Perhaps a new mission idea will arise or youôll have a conversation that will give you strength to 
persevere. Regardless, there will be laughter and joy. When we give of ourselves to be used by God, we 
find ourselves filled with an unexplainable joy and love that runs deeper than the lines that divide.  

Young women need the community as well as the purpose that drives UMW forward into our 150th year. 
We need of light of hope to see things can get better. So do something and be sure to invite someone to 
join in the mission. I want to have additional conversations on creating more opportunities for 
intergenerational work ð so find me! Email or text is the best way to connect with me, but in person is 
also fabulous. See you at Annual Meeting! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Youth Study ð Mission u 2018 

Thank you for sending your young students to Mission u. Not only does it help your Mission Today, it also 
impacts their lives as they become our new leaders in our faith tradition. The students certainly had a blast 
with sand volleyball, swimming, photo scavenger hunts and a haunted tour of Central Methodist 
University. However, they also dove deep into what it means to have, use, spend and give our money in 
relation to Godôs abundance. A few topics that arose: labor conditions and the production of our goods, 
wants versus needs and systemic poverty. Oppression based on race and disability ran our conversation in 
privilege and how it affects our relationship to money and our ability to obtain money. While budgeting 
was challenging for those who may not understand topics like payday loans, credit cards or even how to 
pay bills, your students practiced important skills while keeping God, needs and others before their wants. 
Stephanie Meister and I were ecstatic to have so many students and we already look forward to leading the 
youth of Mission u 2019! 

Hey youth, reach out if ya need anything and donôt be dumb! We love ya! 

Peace+ 

Samantha Kelly, Membership Nurture and Outreach Coordinator 
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Summer is almost gone with autumn just around the corner!  With our mission giving year a little 
more than half over, I want to review with you where we stand for the first half of the year, 
January 1 thru June 30, 2018: 
 
Conference Pledge to Mission for 2018  $238,250.00 
Other Mission Giving        56,250.00 
 Total Pledge     $294,500.00 
 
Received as of June 30 ï Conference Pledge $107,021.59 
                       Other Mission Giving     214,38.93 
Total received/sent to UMW National Office $128,460.52 

 
Many districts at their fall meeting and local units, usually in November or December, plan to 
recognize outgoing officers or other members with a Mission Recognition Pin or Mission Minute 
Certificate.  NOW is the time to get the Mission Recognition pins ordered so you will be more 
likely to receive them in a timely fashion.  The Mission Resource Center gets flooded with orders 
in September and especially October and consequently is not always able to fill orders as promptly 
as they can now.   As the conference treasurer, I prepare and mail the Mission Minute Certificates; 
so, again, please donôt wait until the last minute to get them ordered.  I may not get swamped like 
the Resource Center does, but I do need time to get them to your district or local unit once I 
receive the order. 
 
Training for district treasurers will be conducted at our Annual Meeting in Poplar Bluff on Friday 
evening, September 28 from 6-8 p.m.; other officer training is 7-8 p.m.  District presidents, please 
encourage your treasurer to attend.  I know most districts will not have elected officers for 2019 
yet, but you most likely know who is being nominated for treasurer if your current one will not be 
continuing in 2019.  This training will be especially helpful to a new treasurer coming on board in 
January and experienced treasurers can be a help to our newbies as well. 
 
        Liz Rooks, Conference Treasurer 
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Mission u ð The Dust Settles! 

 
 

Mission u, held July 26 through the 29 in Fayette, Missouri at Central Methodist University, is now behind us. It 
left us with the desire to go out into the world to do more mission work, be more in tuned with our kids and have 
that younger generation feeling, move into an even deeper relationship with God and His creation as well as to be 
in awe and proud of our past and how we got here. 
 
The excitement of letting our kids lead us in a craft activity that showcased what they had been learning gave us a 
chance to be a part of an intergenerational dance celebration on Saturday night. All we had to do was let down 
our hair and have fun. Those who did so had a great time! 
 
We had great study and great worship that led us to a time of relaxation in meditation, song and prayer toward the 
end of our four-day event.  
 
We also had some trying times as we maneuvered around construction sights on campus, but what a blessing to 
see how Central Methodist University is blooming and flourishing as it heads into the future. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Now we can look forward to what is coming July 25 through 28, 2019. Our Spiritual Growth study will be about 
radical discipleship, titled Gospel of Mark. I can hardly wait! 
 
Geographical Study is leading us deeper into Mission work with United Methodist Women in Mission: 150 years 
and Beyond. The repeat study is of course What About Our Money ï A Faith Response. If you didnôt catch it this 
year, you have a second chance next year! 
 
The Youth study will be Who do you say that I am? Meeting Jesus Through the Eyes of Mark. Children will 
study Marked: A Mission Journey with Jesus in the Gospel of Mark. 
 
Donôt miss out -- start saving your money now. We look forward to seeing you there next summer! 
 

Blessings to all, 
Sharon Dzula  

Dean, Mission u 2019 
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